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President's Corner…

I can’t believe summer is almost over and fall is right before our eyes.
August is a busy month for my family - My daughter’s birthday, my
husband’s birthday, and our wedding anniversary.  All in one week!  Then
back to school shopping on top of that!  Whew!  I almost need a second job
just to get by the month of August.  So after that whirlwind of a month, I’m
going to need to relax a bit.  Where better to do that than the Silver Center.
Two new air conditioning units have been installed and WOW are they
great!  I’m thinking I need to eat more of those delicious lunches there and
enjoy that AC.

Some other things to enjoy at the center are: The Silver Opry every third
Thursday, Birthday Bingo every 1st Friday, Lunch and Learns, and of
course, the upcoming Silver Anniversary Gala!

I’m so very excited about the Silver Anniversary of the center. This year is
its 25th anniversary and we are celebrating with a BANG! The center will be
hosting a formal gala on Saturday, September 29, right here in Sagebiel Hall.
Tickets are on sale now and seating is limited.  All seats are assigned to
accommodate all ticket holders. So hurry and get your tickets now!  Only
250 tickets are available. We are currently looking for center memorabilia,
stories and such,  that we can use to tell the story and history.  Please help us
to make this a memorable event to honor the center.  We would love to hear
your stories.

Speaking of stories, in the last newsletter, I asked for you all to let me know
what you have done this summer.  AND… the only people I have heard from
had a broken foot and a broken hip.  So come on folks, I sure would love to
hear more than that. Not only that, I would love to show you photos of our
family vacation and some of our fun adventures from the summer.  And one
last thing before I close. I have to say that this year of being your President
has brought me great joy!  It has been an honor and a privilege, to serve you.
I hope that I have been able to represent you well and will continue to do my
best to honor you all. Thank you as always for making me smile each and
every day. God bless you!

Sincerely,
Kay Lynn Hawkins
President

To give our staff some much needed time
off, the Center will be closed Thursday,
August 30, Friday, August 31 and Labor
Day, September 3rd!



The Silver Center is sincerely grateful for the
support of our faithful Business Members.

Angel Pest Control
Guadalupe Regional Medical Center Volunteers

Guadalupe Valley Nursing Center
Humana Agent- Jesse Ojeda
Texan Renew Hearing Center

Tres Hewell Mortuary

Edward Jones Investments
First Commercial Bank

Guadalupe Regional Medical Center

Seguin Noon Lions
Pecan County Chiropractic

Advanced Hearing Aid Center
First United Bank

Charles Villeneuve Insurance
Emmanuel’s Lutheran Church

Guadalupe County Republican Women
Guadalupe County Humane Society

Hope Hospice
Minigrip LLC

Nesbit Living & Recovery Center
Nogales Garden Club

Seguin Gazette-Enterprise
Sunrise Lions Club

STANDARD

Hello From the Front Office!

Have you purchased your tickets for our 25th
Anniversary GALA?  Tickets are on sale now... for
just $35 you will enjoy an elegant evening with some
of the best people I know!  All seats are reserved and
space is limited!!!  Doors will open at 5:30 with a
special complimentary beverage.  A fabulous meal
will be served at 6 and after a short program of thank
yous,  there will be live music for your enjoyment and
time at the end of the evening to dance if you would
like to take a fun turn around our dance floor!  If you
have specific memories or pictures that you would
like to share on this fun-filled evening, please bring
them by the front office so we might share them.
Please don’t wait!  Reserve your seat at the table of
your choice TODAY!

OPRY... this has been one of my most memorable
events to pull together.  It's been a wonderful year and
it’s still going strong.  Our fabulous local talent still
takes my breath away. Jay Eric Pfannstiel, Buddy
Roy, and Gabriel Galvan will star in our August
show!  If you love good music and spending time
with great people, grab your calendar and mark the
third Thursday of every month to be here with us at 7
PM when the show kicks off!  You’ll be glad you
did!!!  Bring your neighbor and help our little show
GROW!

What an exciting summer this has been. We have
been super busy with anniversaries, birthday parties,
weddings and catering events. To give our staff some
much needed time off, the Center will be closed
Thursday August 30, Friday August 31 ( BUT THE
CENTER WILL BE OPEN AS USUAL FOR THE
FRIDAY NIGHT DANCE...) and closed for Labor
Day Monday September 3rd!

I hope you have a Blessed month and take a moment
to stop in and visit!

Glenda Layton
Executive Director
830-303-6612
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Our good works are like
stones cast into the pool of
time; though the stones
disappear, their ripples
extend to eternity.  So
often, we do not know how
a smile, a kind word,  our
helpfulness might impact
another person, but our
Silver Center volunteers do just that every day--impact
others by their commitment to being a kind, thoughtful
volunteer.  The total volunteer hours for June was a
whooping 1,211.5 hours (123.5 RSVP Hours and
1,088.0 regular hours).  Thank you for your time, talent,
and service to the Silver Center.
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Hint:  All words start with an A.

SQTANICIOUI __ __ __ __ __ __ __ __ __ __ __

UASLOANGO __ __ __ __ __ __ __ __ __

SVLDARAIARE __ __ __ __ __ __ __ __ __ __ __

TNAHIELANI  __ __ __ __ __ __ __ __ __ __

VMBENALICAE __ __ __ __ __ __ __ __ __ __ __

YATUIHTCEINT __ __ __ __ __ __ __ __ __ __ __ __

CELTAAUTRI __ __ __ __ __ __ __ __ __ __

TEARSEU __ __ __ __ __ __ __

Something NEW!

Do you love Board Games? The Silver Center is
starting an "Open Game Date" every Friday. The
times are 9-11 AM and 1-3 PM.

Bring your friends and choose from any of the
board games we have available and enjoy some fun
times with friends!



Our Friday Night Dances are really a lot of fun and a wonderful opportunity to mingle with friends and dance
the night away. The bands are top notch, so if you don't care to dance, just come to listen to the music.
PLEASE NOTE: The doors open at 6:30 pm. BYOB is no longer permitted due to insurance exclusions.

2018 Silver Center Friday Night Dance Schedule
Doors open at 6:30pm Dance 7:30 - 11:00 pm
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August

 3-Aug  Two Way Street

10-Aug Countrymen

17-Aug Glen Collins

24-Aug Wrangler Country

31-Aug Jay Eric Pfannstiel &
   Friends

September

 7-Sep  Vernon & Friends

14-Sep Most Wanted Band

21-Sep Charles & Fabulous 4

28-Sep Bob Appel

October

5-Oct Two Way Street

12-Oct Countrymen

19-Oct Glen Collins

26-Oct Wrangler Country

November

 2-Nov Jim Bolado &
 Country Sounds

 9-Nov Most Wanted Band

16-Nov Charles & Fabulous 4

23-Nov Bob Appel

30-Nov Gabe Galvan & Friends

December

 7-Dec Two Way Street

14-Dec Countrymen

21-Dec Monte Good

28-Dec Wrangler Country

The Silver Needlers will meet
Monday, August 27th at 1:00. The
location is the Silver Center.  We
will be cutting out fabric for
pumpkins.  The pumpkins will
then be sewn at home & we will stuff them at the
September meeting.  The pumpkins will then be
donated to the Children’s Advocacy Center.
Please bring fabric shears, pumpkin fabric &
marking pens.  For more information, please call
Marie at 830-386-0962.



BIRTHDAY BINGO

On Friday, August 2nd, 2018,
starting at 1:00 PM, you are
invited to join us to celebrate
our August Birthdays with
gifts, cake, and bingo!
Heart to Heart Hospice and
Guadalupe Valley Nursing
Center are sponsoring this special,
fun event. We have a lot of fun, so join us for
Our August HAPPY BIRTHDAY
CELEBRATION! All members are invited,
but consider bringing a friend!
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Many older adults are looking for a gentle,
low-impact exercise program that helps them
stay active and improves muscle strength,
flexibility and balance. TAI CHI fits the bill!

The benefits include, but are not limited to,
helping with arthritis pain, reducing blood
pressure, reducing stress and depression,
and helping reduce bone loss in
menopausal women. Tai Chi is a
phenomenal exercise, and it all started with
the ancient Chinese!

Join us at the Silver Center on Mondays at
9:00 am. It is only $1.00 per class. Hope to

STAY ACTIVE WITH TAI CHI

Texan Renew Hearing will take a new spot on our
calendar on the fourth Thursday of every month.
They will do complimentary hearing check-ups.
Please stop by if you have questions about your
current hearing aid or questions about new items on
the market.

Ronald Cone   8/2  Elva Jackson   8/13
Raymond Rappmund 8/4  Ruby Lindeman  8/13
Rita Evans    8/5  Hope Pees    8/13
Terry Webb   8/6  Gloria Osborn   8/15
Yvonne Baca   8/8  Richard Pokon   8/15
Ron Hicks    8/8  Deborah Zengerle  8/18
Louise Steffens  8/8  Grace Batey   8/20
Jaqueline Jennings 8/9  Jo Buzek    8/20
Henriette Kowalski 8/10 Amy Cayan   8/22
Gloria Boenig   8/12 Genelda Pruett   8/25
Cindy Sczech   8/12 Tom Bryne   8/29
Angelina Adkins  8/13 Velma Buie   8/30

July Birthdays that did not make the list.  Our apologies…

Shirley Anderson   7/18
Kathleen Gibson   7/19
Ruth Owens    7/30
Mary Smith    7/31
Mary J. Ussery-Wilson 7/31



Memorial in Honor of:

__________________________________________

Send Acknowledgement to:

Name: _____________________________________

Address ___________________________________

City _______________________________________

State/Zip ___________________________________

Memorial from:

Name: _____________________________________

Address: ___________________________________

City: _______________________________________

State/Zip: __________________________________
Thank you for the remembrance.

The Silver Center
510 E. Court

Seguin, Texas 78155

Tres Hewell Mortuary, Inc.
Family Owned and Operated

Tres Hewell, President

P.O. Box 820
165 Tor Drive
Seguin, Texas 78156

Phone: (830) 549-5912
Fax: (830) 549-5918
Cell: (830) 660-5809

www.treshewell.com Are you looking
for a hot, fresh,
well-balanced
meal? The Silver
Center serves a
delicious lunch
from 11 am to 1 pm

Monday through Friday, and the prices are great!
Everyday something new is served such as Chicken
Enchiladas, Meatloaf, Fish and Shrimp, and Salisbury
Steak. With the entree you get two sides, a salad, roll,
dessert and brewed tea or coffee. You can’t beat that!
Sandwiches, soups, and lunch salads are also offered. Join
us at the Silver Center for a
yummy lunch and some
great fellowship!
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August
WORD SCRAMBLE ANSWERS

ACQUISITION    ANALOGOUS

ADVERSARIAL    ANNIHILATE

AMBIVALENCE    AUTHENTICITY

ARTICULATE     AUSTERE

In Memory of:  Roland Boenig
                    By:   Myrtle Huebinger

 In Memory of:  Helen Crump
                     By:  Myrtle Huebinger

 In Memory of:   Kris Ann Martin
                     By:   Shirla Humiston

 In Memory of:   Otto Radtke
                    By:   Ann Theiss



• Large Apartments/3 floor plans to choose from
• Selective menu at all meals
• Daily Activities
• Loving Competent Care
• Family Owned and Operated

www.SeguinAssistedLiving.com
226 Preston Dr., Seguin, Texas 78155

Call Karen Taylor or Lindsey Taylor to schedule your tour today!
(830) 379-8882

License #050604
“Look to Seguin Assisted Living for a Carefree Future”
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Picnic Pasta Salad
Prep/Total time:  25 minutes
Yields:  14-16 servings

1 pkg. (12 oz.) tricolor spiral pasta       1 medium sweet red pepper, chopped
1 pkg. (10 oz.) refrigerated tricolor tortellini     1 medium green pepper, chopped
1 jar (7 1/2 oz.) marinated artichoke hearts, undrained  2 cans (2 1/4 oz.) each) sliced ripe olives
1/2 lb. fresh broccoli florets (about 1 3/4 cups)    12 oz. hard salami , cubed
12 oz. provolone cheese, cubed        1 medium red onion, chopped
4 garlic cloves, minced
2 envelopes Italian salad dressing mix
1 can (15 oz. garbanzo beans or chickpeas, rinsed and drained

Cook spiral pasta and tortellini according to package directions. Drain and rinse in cold water.  Place in a
large bowl; add the artichokes, broccoli, provolone cheese, salami, peppers, beans, olives, onion, and garlic.
Prepare salad dressing according to package directions, pour over salad and toss to coat.  Serve immediately
or cover and refrigerate. This is so yummy and terrific for a large crowd!  ENJOY!



Registered Nurse Case Managers eval-

uate your medical needs and develop

alpa“n of car(ein” coordination with your

physician and insurance) that will include

one or more of the following services:

Nursing
Physical Therapy ~ Speech Therapy

Occupational Therapy

200 S. Austin
Seguin, Texas 78155

(830) 379-6171
(800) 288-3921

www.advancedhomehealthservices.com

200 S. Austin
Seguin, Texas 78155

(830) 379-6171
(800) 288-3921

Registered Nurse Case Managers
evaluate your medical needs and
develop a “plan of care” (in coordination
with your physician and insurance) that
will include one of more of the following
services:

Nursing
Physical Therapy ~ Speech Therapy

Occupational Therapy
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Thursday, August 9, 2018
11:30 AM - 1:00 PM

CANCELED

Thursday, August 16, 2018
11:30 AM - 1:00 PM

Hope Hospice and Remarkable will sponsor this
Lunch and Learn on "Is It Normal Aging or Do I
Have Dementia?"  Call the Silver Center at 830-
303-6612 to reserve your seat and a great
lunch!

FIND YOUR NAME

A member’s scrambled name is in the
newsletter each month. If it is your name, call
the Silver Center at 303-6612 and receive a
free coupon of your choice.

DYLNA IREXD
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Tickle Your Funny Bone!
Submitted by Velma Buie

IT'S SO HOT IN TEXAS THAT….

1.   The birds have to use potholders to pull worms out of the ground!

2.   The potatoes cook underground, and all you have to do to have lunch is to pull one out, add
butter, salt and pepper.

3.   Farmers are feeding their chickens crushed ice to keep them from laying hard boiled eggs.

4.   You learn that a seat belt makes a good branding iron.

5.   The temperature drops below 95, you feel a bit chilly!

6.   You discover it takes only two fingers to drive your car.

7.   You discover that you can get a sunburn through your car window.

8.   You notice that the best parking place is determined by shade instead of distance.

9.   Hot water comes out of both faucets.

10. You actually burn your hand opening the car door.

11. You break a sweat the instant you step outside at 7:30 a.m. before work.

12. No one would dream of putting vinyl upholstery in a car--or not having air conditioning.

13. Your biggest bicycle wreck fear is, "What if I get knocked out and end up on
the pavement and cook to death. "   You also realize asphalt has a liquid
state!

14. You eat hot chilies to cool your mouth off.

15. It's noon: Kids are on summer vacation, and not one person is out on the
streets.



An old country preacher, who had always sermonized against the evils of alcohol, took sick and
it looked like the end was near.  His wife asked the doctor if there was anything he could
take to ease his pain.  The doc wrinkled his brow and suggested, "A shot of whiskey each
night will make him more comfortable."  "But doc," she protested, "he's never even tasted
alcohol before.  How am I going to get him to take it?"   The doc suggested, "Slip the
whiskey into his milk."  The preacher lingered for almost a week.  The preacher motioned
for his wife to come close to his bedside and he whispered, "Whatever you do, don't sell
that cow!"

Making a frantic call to the hospital, a man said, "My wife is in labor and you've got to help!"
The nurse said, "Calm down, Sir.  Is this her first child?"   "No!" answered the man.  "This
is her husband."

 Two old guys were sitting on a bench in front of a hardware store.  One of them turned to the
other and said, "You know, my wife has been complaining about how I wear my hair."  The
second man laughed and said, "Tell her there's only 3 choices:  parted, unparted, or
departed."

 Joe tells his friend--I gave my wife a trip to Paris for our 25th anniversary.  The friend
comments, "That was very nice, but how are you going to top that on your 30th
anniversary?"  Joe said, "I plan to go back and get her on our 3oth."

Several Tombstones in a Mexican Cemetery:

1.   Here rests Jose Juvenales.  He was a good husband, but a bad electrician.

2.   Gustava Guzman--Rest in peace!  A memory from all your sons except Ricardo, who did
not pay any money.

3.  Here is resting my dearest wife, Angelina Gonzales.  Lord, please welcome her with the
same joy that  I send her to you.

4.  Tomasa Chinchilla--Rest in peace.  Now you are in the Lord's arms.  Lord, watch your
wallet!

Tickle Your Funny Bone!
Even More!

Submitted by Velma Buie
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Do you ask people to repeat?

Do you miss out on the
punchline of jokes?

Does your family complain
the TV is too loud?

Do you answer yes without
knowing the question?

Do you need to see someone’s
face to hear them?

If your answer is yes to 2 or
more questions, call today to
schedule a FREE hearing
screening!

Your Hearing Health is
Important!

We service all makes
and models of

hearing devices!

(830) 399-4195

628 N. Hwy 123 Bypass, Ste. 2
Seguin, Texas 78155

www.texanhearingcenter.com
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* Skilled Nursing Care
* Physical, Occupational & Speech Therapies
* Rehabilitation available up to 6 days a week
* Stroke Rehabilitation
* Complex wound care
* Tracheostomy care
* E-stim, Vital-stim & Ultrasound
* Wii-abilitation
* Delicious meals

THE HEIGHTS
OF GONZALES

701 North Sarah DeWitt
Gonzales, Texas 78629
Phone: 830-672-4530

Fax: 830-672-4543
www.TheHeights

COUNTRY CARE MANOR
REHABILITATION & LONG TERM CARE

2736 fm 775
Lavernia, Texas 78121
Phone: 830-779-2355

Fax: 830-779-5503
www.CountryCare.com

Our care makes the difference.
Our heart makes it home
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Beth Gerhardt
The Silver Center's New Food Service Chef

Beth Gerhardt, our new Food Service Chef, is an interesting woman with an amazing story.  She was born
in San Antonio, but has spent most of her life in Seguin.  In fact, Beth and her husband, Tim, met in Seguin.
They were both teachers working with special education children. Tim works with children who are blind or
visually impaired.  He also works as an Orientation and Mobility Instructor.  Beth taught Life Skills to her
special education students, as well as a Culinary Arts class for 14 years in the Navarro School District.  She
also taught Metal Shop in Weatherford Middle School for a total of 25 years as a teacher.  Tim and Beth
both love teaching, but Beth decided to retire in 2017, which brought her to the Silver Center.

However, before I get into that, let's talk a bit more about Beth's family.  Tim and Beth have been married
for 21 years.  They have one 19 year old son, Travis, who is a sophomore at Texas A & M studying
Architecture.  Travis is a 5th generation Aggie and his mother is a 4th generation Aggie!  The family is very
involved in their church, First United Methodist.  Of course, Beth works in the kitchen and enjoys Sunday
School with Tim.  They really love their church and the members who attend there.

Beth told me her mom fostered her and her siblings love of cooking.  Her brother, Mike, who lives in
Nashville is a gourmet cook and her sister, Annabel from Canyon Lake is also a fantastic cook!  When I
asked how her mother fostered their love of cooking, she said they rarely ate out.  Her mom always cooked
what her dad caught or hunted such as deer, fish, quail, and dove.  It sounded to me like they pretty much
lived off the land!

Our new Food Service Chef has only been with the Silver Center for 4 months, but the lunch crowd has
more than doubled since she started cooking and baking for the center.  All her recipes are her own.  She
loves working at the center because she gets to cook what she wants, and she has always loved cooking and
baking for other people.  Baking has always been her passion and if you have ever had one of her fantastic
desserts at the center, you know she is the BEST chef ever!  When she worked as a Culinary Arts teacher at
Navarro, her classes prepared and sold meals and baked goods, especially cookies.  This was a great
experience for her students!  In fact, her chocolate chip cookies were referred to as "Gerhardt Cookies."

Something people may not know about Beth is that she is a chocoholic, the darker the chocolate, the better!
She has conducted Chocolate Tasting programs to civic groups, teachers, and her students!  They are very
popular.  Beth is also an accomplished seamstress.  She used to make her own clothes, but now she enjoys
making things to sell at Yulefest.  Beth and Tim also love to travel.  Every summer they travel all over the
nation.  They have been to all the Continental U.S. states except for a handful.  In August, she and her
husband will be going to Oklahoma, Kentucky, and Tennessee to visit friends and family.  On Labor Day,
Beth and 4 other women from the Silver Center will be taking a cruise to Cozumel.  And finally, Tim and
Beth will be going on a Viking Cruise next summer in Europe. This lady really gets around.
Last but not least, Beth's father-in-law, Dr. Ray Gerhardt, was among the original group of men and women
who started the Silver Center 25 years ago.  Dr.  Gerhardt was also a history professor at TLU for 34 years.

If you want to meet Beth and get to know her better, come to the Silver Center and eat lunch with us.  You
will NOT be disappointed.  Best lunch and dessert ever!
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Yancey McCartney
Silver Center Maintenance Coordinator

Yancey McCartney is the Silver Center's Maintenance Coordinator, BUT he does so much more!
He works in the kitchen, sets up for events, does janitorial services, or works wherever he is
needed.  AND, he always does it with a smile.  He has been with the center for 11 years.  He tells
me that working at the Silver Center gives him the opportunity to meet a lot of different people
who come in to eat and talk.  Some of the people he has met have become very good friends and
extended family.  The Silver Center has become a part of his life!
Yancey has known Joy, his wife, for 7 years and they have been married for 2 years.  He has 2
stepdaughters:  Rachel and Deidra.  Yancey and Joy have 3 grandchildren.  Trevor is 14 years old,
James is 6 years old and Joshua is 5 years old.  The couple have guardianship over James and
Joshua because they take care of the youngsters full time.
Yancey was born in San Antonio, raised on the Northeast side and graduated from Samuel
Clemens in Schertz, Texas.  After graduation, he worked doing any type of yard work and other
miscellaneous work.
Come by the Silver Center and meet this kind, welcoming, caring person.  You can find Yancey
just about anywhere and if you can't, just ask.  He is at the Silver Center every day, all day,
working hard for the Seguin community.

JOIN US FOR
THE SILVER CENTER OPRY

Our Silver Center Opry comes around every 3rd
Thursday of the month, which is August 16 this
month, so don't forget to mark your calendars!
The Silver Opry puts on the best show in town!
Jay Eric Pfannstiel, Buddy Roy, and Gabriel
Galvan are our entertainers for the evening, and as
always, the Silver Opry Band will be in charge of
providing the fabulous background music.

A delicious hot meal will be served.  We start
serving at 6:00 p.m. when the door open.  The bar
also opens at 6:00 p.m. and closes around 8:00
p.m.  The Silver Center has the BEST local talent
and a super delicious meal, so please join us for a
delightful, fun night!  DON'T FORGET:
THURSDAY, AUGUST 16!
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Sounds like a great night out for family and friends, doesn’t it? On every 2nd
Tuesday, The Silver Center is having a GROUP GAME NIGHT. Doors open at
6:00 PM and close at 8:30 PM. The cost: $2.00 per person for members and $2.50
per person for non-members.

Here are the Rules:
1) You will need to be part of a group or start a new group or have a new table with a standing group. If

you don't know if there is a group playing "YOUR" game, call the center and get connected with others
that might also be looking for an open group.

2) When you call (830-303-6612) to reserve your space, give a head count of the people in your party so that a table
can be set up for your group.

3) Call by Thursday, July 5. Be sure to call the Thursday before game day to reserve your spot!

4) Bring your own cards, game pieces, or whatever you need for your game.

5) Bunco, Bridge, Poker, Mahjongg, Pinochle, or any other game is okay by us.
6) Please tidy up your own area before you leave at 8:30 p.m.

Sound like fun? Well it is, and it is also a wonderful time to play and relax with your family and friends. Please join us and
don’t forget to call for your reservation!

Goetz Funeral Home
Guadalupe Valley Memorial Park

Public Open Forum on Death Related Topics:

It’s difficult to talk about death or dying, but we all will need to do
it at some point in our lives. We need to feel the freedom to talk to
others about our questions, our concerns, our experiences, and
learn from each other.

Question of the Month:
Is embalming required by law in the state of Texas?

Answer:
No, embalming is not required by law in the state of Texas;

although it may be suggested depending on the type of funeral
service you select. If a family selects funeral services such as,
Direct Cremation or Immediate Burial, it does not require
embalming.

We encourage you to ask us those questions that may be weighing
over your heads; and you may submit your questions to the
following:

Tiffany Cooper-Aguilar
Funeral Director/Embalmer ~ Goetz Funeral Home

taguilar@legacyfuneralgroup.org
713 N. Austin Street -Seguin, Texas 78155

(830) 379-2313
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